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On October 29, 2005, General William Passmore Carlin Camp No. 25 Commander Gary 

Parrott participated in the 141st Annual Nevada Day Parade in Carson City. Commander Parrott 
marched with the Comstock Civil War Reenactors. It should be noted, this group has assisted 
Camp No. 25 in the past during several events at the Lone Mountain Cemetery. Also, present and 
providing assistance was Lori Parrott (Auxiliary to the SUVCW-Dr. Mary E. Walker No. 52). 
 

 
 

 Commander Gary Parrott marching with the Comstock Civil War Reenactors. 
 

On November 11, 2005, members of the William Passmore Carlin Camp No. 25 
assembled at the Lone Mountain Cemetery in Carson City, Nevada, to participate in a special 
Veterans Day Memorial Service to honor the Civil War Veterans interred there. This was the 
third year that Carlin Camp No. 25 has held services at the Grand Army of the Republic Custer 
Post 5 plot of the cemetery on Veterans Day. Present during this special ceremony were several 
members of Camp No. 25, Allied Orders and the general public. The Opening Ceremony of the 
memorial service included a Welcome and Introduction, the Posting of the Colors, a Prayer and 
“Pledge of Allegiance”.  The Memorial Service portion of the ceremony contained a special 
GAR Remembrance, a Roll Call (a reading of the names of all the known Union Veterans 
interred at the Lone Mountain Cemetery), a Military Salute and a special GAR Postlude. The 
highlight of the service was the placing a floral wreath at the base of the GAR Civil War 
Monument. Representing the SUVCW - General William P. Carlin Camp were: Gary Parrott 
(Camp Commander), Paul Washeleski (Sr. Vice Commander and PCC), Brian Worcester (Camp 



Secretary-Treasurer), David A. Davis (Camp Historian) and his son - Tyrone. Also present were: 
Lori Parrott (Auxiliary to the SUVCW-Dr. Mary E. Walker No. 52) and Janice Frost (Thomas 
Holcomb Chapter of the Society of Colonial Dames of the XVll Century). It should be noted, the 
Lone Mountain Cemetery has the largest assemblage of Civil War Union Veterans in Nevada, 
including over 40 Unknown Soldiers. 

 

   
 
Members of Carlin Camp No. 25 place a wreath at the base of the GAR Civil War Monument to 
honor "The Boys in Blue" on Veterans Day at the Lone Mountain Cemetery in Carson City, 
Nevada (Left to right: David A. Davis, Tyrone Davis, Paul Washeleski, Gary Parrott, and Brian 
Worcester). 
 



 
 
Carlin Camp No. 25 members perform the Veterans Day memorial service. (Left to right: Paul 
Washeleski, David A. Davis, Tyrone Davis, Gary Parrott, and Brian Worcester).  
 
  


